
31 March, 2024 

Dear Parishioners, 

Please find attached a copy of the Financial Statement for St. Augustine’s Parish for the 2023 
Calendar Year.  The tables include the corresponding figures for 2022 for comparison, and an 
indicative budget for 2024. 

We are pleased to note that the Planned Giving/Second Collections appear to have stabilised at around 
$80,000 p.a. in 2022 and 2023, following a sharp decline from around $90,000 p.a.- $95,000 p.a. in the 
years prior to Covid.  In the Budget for 2024, we have assumed that there will be some modest growth 
to around $82,000, which would still leave our Planned Giving/Second Collections well below pre Covid 
levels. 

We are also pleased to note that the Parish First Collections increased a little in 2023 to around 
$37,000, following a sharp decline during the Covid period.  However, the First Collections remain well 
below pre-Covid levels of around $45,000 - $50,000 p.a.  The First Collections are, of course, not 
managed by the Parish.  Rather, they are forwarded to the Archdiocese and pooled with the First 
Collections from all other Parishes used by the Archdiocese primarily to support the priests across the 
Archdiocese. 

Prior to Covid, the combined First Collections from the Yass Parish and the Gunning Parish (with whom 
we share our priest) were more than covering the overall cost of supporting our priest, as assessed by 
the Archdiocese.  Since then, despite the small pick-up in 2023, the combined First Collections from the 
Yass and Gunning Parishes are falling short of covering the cost of supporting the priest.  This is 
something we need to reflect on in an era where priests are short in number and the Archdiocese 
needs to make hard decisions in the allocation of available priests across the Archdiocese. 

Of course, as is also the case with the Planned Giving/Second Collections as mentioned above, a key 
driver in these trends is the decline in the numbers attending Mass and actively participating in the life 
of the Parish since Covid.  And this is despite strong population growth in the Yass/Murrumbateman 
region over recent years, and healthy enrolments at Mt. Carmel School.  Boosting numbers actively 
participating in the life of the Parish remains an important challenge for us all. 

Rental income from various Parish properties (106 Meehan Street, St. Augustine’s Hall, parts of the 
Hartigan Centre and occasional functions in the Lovat Chapel) continues to make a vital contribution to 
Parish finances.  In 2022 and 2023, rental income was only marginally less than the Planned 
Giving/Second Collections.  In the Budget for 2024, if realised, rental income would actually exceed our 
Planned Giving/Second Collections. 

That said, the income from these rental properties is also subject to a considerable degree of 
uncertainty.  St. Augustine’s Hall has been vacant since mid 2023, despite ongoing efforts to find 
suitable new tenants.  Similarly, 106 Meehan Street was vacant for several weeks in the latter part of 
2023 and early 2024, although we are pleased to report that new tenants are now in place.  At the 
same time, all Parish properties come with significant costs for insurance, rates and repairs and 
maintenance. 
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In 2023, the total operating costs of the Parish were just over $180,000, including just over $40,000 for 
repairs and maintenance.  With a total income of around $165,000, the Parish had an operating deficit 
of around $15,000 in 2023.  Most of the regular operating costs have increased significantly over recent 
years, with high inflation and wage increases.  One item which stands out in that regard is insurance.  
With Catholic Church Insurance no longer providing insurance, the Archdiocese has organised 
insurance through a new broker for the entire Archdiocese, with each Parish meeting its share of the 
cost.  For St. Augustine’s Parish, commencing in mid 2023, our total insurance bill has almost doubled, 
from around $22,000 in 2022 to almost $40,000 in 2024.  And the excess for each property claim has 
increased from $1,000 previously to $25,000!   

The Budget for 2024 also includes a significant increase in the allowance for wages and salaries.  This 
reflects not just ongoing wage increases, but also the payment of final entitlements to Peter Patrick, 
who retired from his role as groundsman at the end of February 2024, after many years of service.  We 
are sure that the entire Parish will join us in thanking Peter for his loyal service and for often donating 
his own time above and beyond the call of duty, and to wish him well in retirement.  The Budget also 
includes an allowance of around $5,000 for employment of one or two Youth Ministry workers on a part 
time basis. 

In 2024, we have budgeted for a small operating deficit of around $10,000.  In essence, we have 
sought to cover the increased cost of insurance by significantly reducing the allowance for repairs and 
maintenance relative to recent years.  Of course, it needs to be recognized that repairs and 
maintenance can often be both urgent and unexpected.  The much higher insurance excess also 
means that we will now be forced to cover the cost of some repairs that might previously have been 
covered by insurance.  Therefore, it remains to be seen whether we can, in fact, hold expenditure on 
repairs and maintenance to these lower levels.   

The Budget for 2024 does not include any allowance for major capital items at this stage, either sales or 
purchases.  Never-the-less, there are several issues which are being considered, although not yet to a 
point where firm decisions can be made and firm estimates provided.  First, we currently have a 
process underway to place the land on which the St. Vincent de Paul Shop sits onto a separate title, 
which will then open up the possibility of selling that land to St. Vincent de Paul.  Unfortunately, the sub 
division process is taking longer than expected but we hope to be able to bring this project to fruition 
during 2024. 

We are also working toward placing St. Augustine’s Hall, and the land immediately surrounding it, onto 
a separate title to open up the possibility of a sale of the Hall in the future.  In that regard, Mt. Carmel 
School in conjunction with the Catholic Education Office, are considering options for possible future use 
of the Hall by the School.  In the meantime, we will continue to actively seek tenants for the Hall. 

Consideration is also being given to making some structural alterations to the rear of the Church to 
create a covered ‘breakout’ area for use in, for example, the Children’s Liturgy, other meetings, social 
gatherings after Mass, and for mourners after funeral services.  Bob Nash and Peter Cleary are 
currently working on some indicative plans and costs, and plans have been circulated to parishioners 
for comment.  It should be stressed, however, that this proposal is still at a very early stage and could 
probably only go ahead if most or all of the cost would be covered by donations. 

We are continuing to consider options for further development of the Hartigan Centre, particularly the 
second floor of the building.  There is scope to develop that space into as many as eleven offices which 
could be rented out, generating much needed income for the Parish.  The cost of the work required, 
including bathroom facilities, a kitchen and new external stairs, is likely to be in the vicinity of $400,000 -
$500,000. 
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The Parish Finance Committee considers that, on realistic assumptions, the rental income from these 
additional offices would be sufficient to allow a loan of around $400,000 or a little more to be financed – 
in other words the rent would cover the interest and principal repayments.  However, it would be a 
number of years before the principal would be reduced sufficiently to allow the Parish to start drawing 
on some of the rent to help meet general Parish running costs.  And, of course, there are all the 
attendant risks associated with the Parish taking on a large loan, including uncertainty around future 
interest rates and the strength of the commercial rental market.  On the other hand, if the St. Vincent’s 
land sale and/or sale of St. Augustine’s Hall, as outlined above, were to go ahead, some or all of the 
proceeds could be reinvested in the Hartigan Centre, reducing or eliminating the need to borrow. 

Finally, we are waiting for further advice from the Archdiocese on future arrangements for our ongoing 
use of the Uniting Church Hall and grounds in Murrumbateman. Parishioners will be aware that, since 
early 2023 the Vigil Mass has been celebrated in the Uniting Church Hall in Murrumbateman each 
Saturday evening.  Murrumbateman parishioners have raised funds to pay the Uniting Church a 
relatively small rental for the use of the facility.  We understand that long term options for use of the 
Uniting Church is still being considered by the Archdiocese and the relevant authorities in the Uniting 
Church.  At this stage, we are unaware of what implications, if any, there may be for Parish finances. 

Father Peter and members of the Finance Committee would welcome any questions or comments you 
may have on any of these matters.  

Yours faithfully, 

Paul O’Mara  Fr Peter My 
Chairperson – Parish Finance Committee  Parish Priest 






